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IEEE Saudi Arabia Section Report April 2008
Officers:

Election Date:  01/01/2008

Term End Date:  31/12/2010  

SECTION CURRENT OFFICERS:
Chair: Nabil Al-Dabal
Vice Chair: Muhammad Al-Dhamen
Secretary: Jaafar Al-Ibrahim
Treasurer: Khaled Al-Fawaz
Vice Chair, Educational Activities: Dr Mohamed Deriche
Vice Chair, Professional Activities: Prof Jamil Bakhashwain
Membership Development Officer: Abdulaziz Al-Nuaim 

CHAPTERS:
Communications Society: M.I. Al-Dhamen
Computer Society: A.A. Al-Masari
Education Society: Dr Bakr Hassan
Industrial Applications: G.B. Al-Dandan
Power Engineering: Dr M.H. Shwehdi
Signal Processing: Dr M. Deriche 

STUDENT BRANCHES:  King Fahd University of Petroleum & Minerals, King Khalid University

and King Saud University 

OTHER ENTITIES:  IEEE Standards Group; Industrial Relations Officer (IRO); GOLD Group 

Membership:

The Saudi Arabia Section membership as of March 2008 is 1011 including arrears.  To reduce the arrears, the Section has started a new initiative whereby members can pay locally to renew their membership.  This is expected to encourage new membership as well as membership renewal. 
Meetings: 

The section has so far held seven meetings including three technical presentations, with a total attendance of 525 members and guests.  More presentations are planned in the coming months.
Collaboration with National Society:

Saudi Arabia section continues to collaborate with the Saudi Council of Engineers (the Kingdom’s National Society), the Saudi Scientific Society for Electrical Engineers, the King Fahd University of Petroleum & Minerals and other local organizations in the engineering and education fields.

Awards & Recognition:

Saudi Arabia Section bagged another Best Chapter award – now the second year in a row.  The Saudi Arabia Industrial Applications (IA034) Chapter was selected as the best small R8 chapter for the year 2007.  The Best small R8 chapter award for 2006 was won by the Saudi Arabia Education (E25) Chapter. 

Activities in the near future: 

A major event being organized in the near future is the 13th Annual Saudi Technical Exchange Meeting (www.sauditem.com) to be held on April 28-30, 2008, under the Patronage of H.R.H. Prince Muhammed Bin Fahd Bin Abdulaziz. The STEM tracks include Communication and Computers, Energy and Power System and Engineering Education and Training. This event is organized jointly by the IEEE Saudi Arabia section, Saudi Scientific Society of Electrical Engineers (SSSEE).and the dept of Electrical Engineering at KFUPM. STEM-13 will focus on the role of professionals in the sustainable development of the Kingdom and the importance of raising the efficiency and effectiveness of electrical engineers workforce.

Society Chapters are encouraged to hold Technical Dinner meetings and presentations regularly so that at least one presentation is held every month.

Items of interest:

Region-8 should support members who are willing to contribute by making extra efforts for the success of R-8 meetings and Sections Congress.

Membership Benefits need to be increased and publicized on a wider scale to attract new membership as well as encourage existing members to renew. 

